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The Park Bulletin

The Park Bulletin is published five times a year (February, September, September, September and November) by Sudbrook Park, Inc. to provide  
information about upcoming events, newsworthy items, community activities, and historical information,  

and to foster a greater sense of community among residents of Sudbrook Park.
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DPW proceeding with Alley 
Reconstruction
Earlier this year a petition was submitted to the Baltimore County Department of 
Public Works seeking alley reconstruction behind the properties located at 703 through 
733 Howard Road, 700 through 724 Greenwood Road, and 316 through 320 Upland 
Road. 63% of property owners indicated they were in favor of reconstruction, and the 
DPW has notified us that this project is going forward. The contractor will notify each 
household before work begins so vehicles can be removed from the alleys. 

Residents may contact the project manager, Mr. Abed Bssisso, by phone at 
410.887.3739 or by email at abssisso@baltimorecountymd.gov.

Get Your Costume and Join the Fun at the Annual

Sudbrook Park  
Halloween Parade

Sunday, October 28, 2012, 3 pm

We want to see your scary, pretty, heroic, or wacky costumes as we celebrate 
Halloween with a Sudbrook Park tradition. The parade starts at the 
Kingston/ Adana/Windsor triangle and marches to the playground where 
there will be prizes for the best costumes in each age category. Trick or 
treating around the neighborhood will follow the event.

Neighbors are reminded to avoid parking on the parade route  
along Adana, Carysbrook, Olmstead and McHenry Roads.  
Thanks for your help!
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Plant a tree, save 25 dollars
Trees provide ecological, economic and quality of life benefits – protecting air and water quality, reducing energy costs, 
increasing property values and beautifying neighborhoods and highways.

The tree canopy in Baltimore County has taken several major hits in the past year. Many residents of Sudbrook Park have 
lost entire mature trees due to storms. A healthy and beautiful tree canopy is one of Sudbrook Park’s greatest assets, and 
this year it is easier than ever to plant a tree and save some money. 

Marylanders Plant Trees is a state sponsored program that encourages citizens and organizations to partner with the 
State to plant new trees. Follow the link below to obtain a coupon worth $25 off the purchase of one tree with a retail 
value of $50 or more at all participating retail nurseries and garden centers. The coupon is valid for trees listed on the 
Marylanders Plant Trees Recommended Tree List. The discount is taken at the register at the time of the sale. 

http://www.trees.maryland.gov/

Some factors to consider when selecting a tree to plant include:
•	 Is there enough space for the tree to grow? 
•	 How much space is available for the tree when it reaches its mature 

height, width and depth? 
•	 Look at nearby buildings, trees, plants, sidewalks and roads that may 

not allow the tree to grow tall and wide as it matures. 
•	 Check for overhead and underground utilities. 
•	 How much sunlight is available for the new tree? Is the tree shade 

tolerant or shade intolerant? 
•	 Do you want a fast growing or slowing growing tree? A fast-growing 

tree will fill a vacant spot more quickly. Choose a slow-growing tree 
to replace an older tree when it matures and dies or becomes too big 
for the site. Is there enough water available at the site for the new 
tree? Once established, native trees are considered more adaptable to 
Maryland’s climate conditions. 

•	 What is the purpose of the tree? Beauty, shade, wildlife habitat, 
increased property value, reducing erosion? Consider the color of the 
leaves in the spring and fall, flower shapes, and bark texture.

Sudbrook Park Hit Hard 
by Summer Storm
On Friday, June 29th, a powerful and destructive 
storm hit the east coast, causing 1.8 million people 
to lose power and leaving a trail of destruction in its 
wake.  Weather experts labeled this storm system a 
derecho.  Derechos are not particularly common and 
occur when several thunderstorm systems in close 
proximity to each other align themselves in a manner 
that magnifies their combined intensity.  Derechos can 
have as much destructive force as a small tornado.  Not 
many Sudbrook residents would refute this claim, as 
our community sustained considerable damage from 
falling trees and branches during this storm.  Several 
cars were destroyed, one Cape Cod residence was sliced 
in half, and several rooftops suffered damage.  And all of this while we endured no power for the better part of a 
week in close to 100 degree heat!  Sudbrook Park eventually had its power restored thanks to the efforts of a very 
hard working crew from Quebec, Canada.  Although they did not speak much English, they were most cordial and 
we were most grateful for their having worked around the clock in heavy gear under brutal weather conditions.
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County Council Bill 48-12 
Withdrawn 
Recently a bill was introduced in the Baltimore County Council seeking 
to modify current zoning regulations to allow the construction of a 
92-bed/unit assisted living/nursing facility on any 11-acre property in any 
county historic district, without regard to current long-standing county 
regulations. The bill was intended to benefit a single entity, College 
Manor Assisted Living, in a dispute between College Manor and Historic 
Lutherville.

The effect of the bill, had it passed, would have been to allow as a matter 
of right the construction of large assisted living/nursing facilities in eight 
county historic districts, including Sudbrook Park. 

Sudbrook Park has a property meeting the bill’s requirements. Under 
existing law, the property would qualify for fewer than eight (8) beds. 
Under #48-12, it would have qualified for a 92-bed/unit facility, an 85-bed 
increase! 

The board of directors of Sudbrook Park, Inc. acted swiftly to express our 
extreme displeasure with the sweeping nature of the bill and to share our 
understanding of the impact it could have not just in Sudbrook Park, but 
also in Glyndon, Monkton, and five other county historic districts. We 
sent letters to Vicki Almond, County Council Chairperson, with copies 
to County Executive Kevin Kamenetz, and all members of the County 
Council.

On August 3rd we received notification from Vicki Almond that Bill #48-
12 had been withdrawn.

Friends of 
the Pikesville 
Library Guest 
Speaker Series 
features 
Sudbrook Park
On Wednesday, October 17 at 
1:00 p.m., at the Pikesville Library, 
Melanie Anson will talk about 
Sudbrook Park’s innovative 1889 
design and fascinating history at 
this free series that is open to the 
public. These Wednesday talks 
cover a wide variety of topics. 
For more information about the 
series, contact the Library at 410-
887-1234, pick up a brochure 
or go to: http://www.bcplonline.
org/events/datelines-pikesville

Pedestrian Safety: Please Slow Down 
Schools will soon be in session again and the Roads/Traffic Committee urges you to drive 
with care at the posted 25 mph speed limit, since our children will be catching buses and 
walking to and from local schools. Many of our roads have no sidewalks, so cars must 
share roads with school children, as well as our many other walkers, joggers and cyclists. 
The safety of our children and pedestrians is paramount.

Although the speed humps on Sudbrook Lane 
have cut the daily volume of vehicles on that road 
almost in half and have resulted in a reduction of 
the average speed on portions of that road, we still 
have far too many cars exceeding the speed limit 
on Sudbrook Lane and other streets. Speeds and 
volumes on Cliveden, Windsor and Howard have 
greatly increased since the installation of traffic 
calming on Sudbrook Lane, as drivers cutting 
through the neighborhood use these narrow side 
roads to avoid the speed humps. The Roads & Traffic 
Committee has brought these problems to the 
attention of the County’s Dept. of Traffic Engineering 
and we will be working with the county to explore 
possible solutions for speeding on roads that have 
serious safety issues.

SPEED LIMIT

25
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Schedule of Upcoming community Meetings

Board Meetings:  Board meetings are held at  
7:30 pm on the third Thursday of each month and 
are hosted by the neighbor listed. You may want to 
check with the host to confirm that there has been no 
change in the meeting schedule or location. All residents 
are welcome! Please come and bring a neighbor! Help 
continue our cherished traditions and create new 
ones!

Thurs. Sept. 20	 �Melanie Anson	 1007 Windsor 
Rd. 410-486-6814

Thurs. Oct. 18	 Carolyn Hartloff	 503 Sudbrook Ln. 
	 410-580-0183

Thurs. Nov. 15	 �Steve Shaul	 900 Windsor Rd. 
410-484-4064

Sudbrook Park Landmark Committee (SPLC) 
Meetings:  SPLC meetings start promptly at 7:30 
pm. Residents are encouraged to attend, but we ask 
that you call the Chair, Charles Locke (410-580-0342) 
forty-eight hours in advance for issues to be presented 
to the committee. We suggest you check with the host 
to confirm that there has been no change in the meeting 
schedule or location.

Tues. Sept. 11	� Keith Weaver	 604 Upland Rd.   
410-486-3996

Tues. Oct. 16	� Steve Brown	 701 Cliveden Rd.  
410-653-3362

Tues. Nov. 13	� Darragh Brady	 500 Sudbrook Lane 
410-653-6329

Farewell and Thanks to the Spokes’ Family
Jeff and Ellen Spokes and their three sons recently moved to the city, where most of their activities have centered 
for some time. Their new neighborhood’s gain is our loss.

The Spokes moved to Sudbrook Park in August 1996. By early 1997, our community association was actively seek-
ing volunteers for committees to study issues and write a community plan.

New to the neighborhood, with an eighteen-month old child and another on the way, Ellen volunteered to co-
chair the Park/Playground Committee. As it turned out, her co-chair had to withdraw soon after and Ellen mag-
nanimously agreed to remain as chair. 

The enormously time-consuming volunteer work that Ellen and her committed group of fellow committee mem-
bers did from 1997 through 2003, and the funds they raised through several Trash-To-Treasure sales and other 
fund-raising projects (along with obtaining State and county funding), resulted in the beautiful Sudbrook Park 
playground and park area, with Frisbee golf and other amenities, that we all continue to enjoy. 

The old saying “if you want something done, ask a busy person,” certainly applied to the Spokes. Ellen remained 
active in the community association as their family grew; their third son was born in 2000. Ellen went on to 
serve as President for three years and on the Board of Directors for many more, while remaining Chair of the Park 
& Playground Committee. Jeff also assisted the community by working on traffic and speeding issues, and was an 
invaluable asset when the association set out to develop a website. Jeff created the all-important wireframe that 
the website committee used and assisted throughout that process. The Spokes also organized and led the commu-
nity clean-up for a number of years and volunteered for triangle and other neighborhood planting projects, while 
maintaining our community email list and group emails for years. When the Baltimore Symphony Associates, on 
short notice, wanted to feature six Sudbrook Park homes for its 2001  “Homes for the Holidays” House Tour, the 
Spokes agreed to participate.

The Spokes family has a very strong volunteer ethic and our community luckily was the beneficiary – they will-
ingly gave countless hours to multiple projects that are and will continue to be an asset to Sudbrook Park for 
many years to come. We are sorry to lose them but wish their family all the best. We thank them, most sincerely, 
for making our community a better place because of all they did while they were here.
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IMPORTANT INFORMATION 
if your property is within the Sudbrook Park County Historic District
Spring is here and if your house is within the Sudbrook 
Park County Historic District, remember that you 
must obtain prior approval from the Baltimore County 
Landmarks Commission (LPC) for any exterior changes, 
additions, reconstruction, excavations or other types of 
modifications. When in doubt, check with Baltimore 
County Preservation Services (410-887-3495) before 
beginning any project. Failure to obtain approval may 
result in having to remove or re-do the work, or in fines, an 
expensive prospect that no one wants.

While routine maintenance (repair work where identical 
materials are being used) may be approved by staff, major 
projects generally do need LPC approval. 

Don’t forget that your project may qualify for 
the 20% Baltimore County historic tax credit 
and/or the 20% State historic tax credit if 
advance approval is obtained and applications 
filed (http://www.baltimorecountymd.gov/Agencies/
planning/historic_preservation/taxcredit_faq.html  http://
www.baltimorecountymd.gov/go/historicpreservation). 
Maintaining historic homes in an appropriate 
manner is expensive and historic tax credits help 
to defray some of the additional expense.

Our local Landmarks Committee meets monthly to 
provide Sudbrook Park homeowners with assistance and 
informal review. To be placed on the agenda, please contact 
Committee Chairman Charles Locke (410-580-0342). A 
schedule of upcoming local Landmarks Committee meetings is in this newsletter.

From the Department of Natural Resources –  Maryland’s 9 Worst Trees:

1.	 Acer negundo - American Box Elder tree. Fast growing, short-lived, poor structure - branches break easily. Host 
plant to the boxelder bug.

2.	 Acer saccharinum - Silver Maple tree. Limbs break easily in ice and snow storms. Roots can create major problems 
by invading sewers and causing upheaval under pavements.

3.	 Betula pendula - European white birch tree. Can get beseiged by insects when planted in dry soils that are poorly 
drained.

4.	 Gleditsia triacanthos - Honey Locust tree. Seed pods are a nuisance and insects are a serious problem to foliage. 
Thorns are dangerous.

5.	 Maclura pomifera - Osage Orange tree. Fruit can be a big nuisance and is poisonous to livestock. Wood is heavy 
and very hard to cut. 

6.	 Morus rubra - Red mulberry tree. Fast growing, poor structure, very susceptible to ice and snow damage. Suckers 
profusely. Fruit also a nuisance.

7.	 Pinus virginiana - Virginia Pine tree. Wood is weak and brittle. Poor root system - very susceptible to wind and 
storm damage. Requires excessive pruning.

8.	 Prunus serotina - Black Cherry tree. Leaves, especially when wilted, are extremely poisonous to livestock. Fruit is a 
nuisance. The tent caterpillar can defoliate large trees. Needs frequent pruning.

9.	 Robinia pseudoacacia - Black Locust tree. Wood is very brittle and susceptible to ice and snow damage. Also, prone 
to uproot. Flowers poisonous to livestock. However, can be very attractive if well maintained.



West Nile Virus Spraying to Take Place in the 
Milford Area
Baltimore County, MD (August 30, 2012) - In response to a human case of West Nile Virus (WNV) that has 
occurred in Baltimore County, the Maryland Department of Agriculture (MDA) will conduct mosquito spraying in 
cooperation with the Baltimore County Government, to suppress the transmission of WNV. Weather permitting; 
spraying will take place on Thursday, September 6 and 13 in the Milford area after 7:30 p.m. See the attached map 
for details. MDA recommends that residents in the affected area stay indoors during spraying.

Spraying will be conducted using MDA spray trucks. The spray material, Biomist 30-30 contains the active 
ingredient permethrin, and is approved by the U.S. Environmental Protection Agency. For the product label 
and Material Safety Data Sheet, visit the MDA website. For information on health and 
environmental effects of permethrin, refer to the National Pesticide Information 
Center Technical Sheet.

Mosquitoes can carry a number of diseases, including WNV, which is still present 
in the Baltimore area. WNV is a disease that is transmitted through the bite of 
a mosquito that has picked up the virus by feeding on an infected animal. In 
humans, WNV generally causes either no symptoms, or mild, flu-like illness, 
but it can also be deadly.

“Protect yourself and your family 
against West Nile Virus by eliminating 
mosquito breeding sites, wearing 
protective clothing, and using insect 
repellent,” stated Dr. Gregory Wm. 
Branch, Director of Health and Human 
Services for Baltimore County. 

Help reduce the number of mosquitoes 
in areas outdoors where you work or 
play, by draining sources of standing 
water. In this way, you reduce the 
number of places mosquitoes can lay 
their eggs and breed.

    • �At least once or twice a week, 
empty water from flower pots, pet 
food and water dishes, birdbaths, 
swimming pool covers, buckets, 
barrels, and cans.

    • �Check for clogged rain gutters and 
clean them out.

    • �Remove discarded tires, and other 
items that could collect water.

MDA Website: 
http://www.mda.maryland.gov/plants-
pests/mosquito_control/product_
labels_material_safety_data_sheets.php

National Pesticide Information Center 
Technical Sheet:
http://npic.orst.edu/factsheets/
Permtech.pdf                                           

Baltimore County Department of 
Health 
Phone: 410-887-BCHD (2243)


